[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS

EXTENSION

Helping You Put Knowledge to Work

I





MINUTES
Jasper Economic Development Incorporated JEDI 

Tuesday June 7, 2016 1:15 PM
   Steve Jones Plumbing and Hardware

127 S. Jackson Street

Newton, Illinois 62448 
Attending:  Scott Bierman, Scott Bloomberg, Larry Brooks, Ron Heltsley, Joe Bierman, Mark Bolander, Brett Lessley, Travis Farley, Tom Brown, Louis Ochs, Debbie Overoyen, Bill Weber, new Superintendent Andy Johnson, Beth Probst, Jane Jones, Steve Jones, and Ken Larimore.   
1. Call to order: Chairman Scott Bierman.
2. Steve Jones Plumbing and Hardware Tour: Steve and Jane Jones gave us a great tour of their new store downtown Newton.  They have put a lot of energy into remodeling the historic structure and preserving many of the older features.  Now it is an up to date facility completely full of a wide variety of products.  It has much more than hardware.  Besides having so many different products on hand they can also promptly order anything you need.  It’s a fun store to visit and then you know what is so available at such a convenient location.  Shopping local is good for the entire community.  We appreciate Steve and Jane giving us a tour and making such a great investment downtown Newton.   
Dream Weaver Boutique:  We then stepped next door to the Dream Weaver Boutique where owner and manager Robin Johnson gave us a quick tour of their new store.  It’s another big investment in downtown Newton.  Hope everyone gets inside these stores to see what is so available.  

3. JEDI Update-Ken Larimore, University of Illinois Extension  
a. Briefly described the ICSC conference and some of the beneficial contacts made.

b. Updated application for new Enterprise Zone.

c. Gave an update on the Jasper CEO class.  JEDI has paid support for the first 3 years.  After some discussion a motion to enter into another 3 year agreement at $1,000.00 per year was made by Joe Bierman and seconded by Mark Bolander. Motion passed unanimously.
d. The annual JEDI dues are being received promptly.  As usual it is a tight annual budget so every contribution is essential to keep JEDI and community development progressing.  Thanks.
4. City of Newton Update-Newton Mayor Mark Bolander:  
a. Downtown streetscape construction is progressing and should be finished soon.

b. Another ITEP grant application is being prepared for another phase of the Eagle Trail system.

c. Updated on some water and sewer system improvements.

d. Housing Rehab construction is progressing.

5. County Update-Chairman Joe Bierman 
a. Updated parking lot paving and other projects.

b. Union contract settled.
c. Gave an update of the CEO class as his daughter is now one of the managers of the Midland Institute.  The exciting class concept is now in numerous states.
d. State budget update.

6. Unit 1 School Update:  It was great to have the new Unit 1 School Superintendent, Mr. Andy Johnson attend.  He hasn’t officially started but is already making time to attend many of the ongoing activities.  Welcome Mr. Johnson.
7. Other comments

8. Motion to close meeting.  Larry Brooks, Brett Lessley  
Jasper County CEO Class:  http://ceo.jaspercountyschools.net    

City of Newton:  http://www.cityofnewtonil.com    

Jasper Unit Schools:  http://www.jaspercountyschools.net    

Jasper Extension: http://web.extension.uiuc.edu/jaspercumberland/ced.html 

JEDI: www.jaspercountyillinois.org
Office: 618-783-3409     E-mail: larimore@illinois.edu
www.jaspercountyillinois.org
http://web.extension.uiuc.edu/jaspercumberland/ced.html

